
05/01/2025

Grades 1 & 2 Field Trip
Hancock Shaker Village
Thurs., May 1

SCHOOL COMM. MEETING
MON., MAY 5 @ 7:00 PM

SCREEN FREE WEEK 
PTA SPONSORED EVENT
MAY 5 - MAY 9

MCAS MATH Grades 3-6
Mon., May 12 - Thurs., May 15

ICE CREAM SOCIAL
Sponsored by the PTA
Fri., MAY 15

MCAS Science Grade5
Mon., May 19 - Tues., May 20

½ DAY OF SCHOOL 
Flying Cloud Program
Fri., MAY 23

MEMORIAL DAY - NO SCHOOL
Mon., MAY 26

GRADE 6 FIELD TRIP - BOSTON
Tues., MAY 27

Dear Farmington River Elementary Families, 

As April comes to a close and the signs of spring are finally settling in, we are
looking forward to the exciting learning opportunities and community events
that await us in May. One initiative we are especially proud to participate in,
alongside our amazing PTA, is Screen-Free Week, a nationwide movement that
encourages families to pause from recreational screen use and rediscover the
joy of offline activities, creativity, and connection. To support this effort, the PTA
has planned a whole week of fun and engaging events designed to promote
student participation and encourage time away from screens through physical
movement, play, creativity, and meaningful interaction with family and the
world around them. Keep an eye out for the schedule of events coming home
soon!

During Screen-Free Week, our computer classes will shift their focus to the
timely topic of internet safety and responsible technology use, with lessons
aligned to the Massachusetts Digital Literacy and Computer Science (DLCS)
standards. Across all grade levels, students will learn how to stay safe online,
protect their personal information, and use technology responsibly. K–2
students will explore asking for help from trusted adults, keeping personal
information private, and finding balance with screen time. Grades 3–5 will focus
on safe browsing, evaluating websites for credibility, and digital citizenship.
Grade 6 students will take a deeper dive into understanding digital footprints,
online ethics, and responsible use in academic and social spaces.

We encourage families to take part in these conversations at home as well.
Knowing what your child is accessing online is more important than ever.
Setting parental controls and having open, ongoing discussions about online
behavior can go a long way in ensuring safe and healthy digital habits. A helpful
resource for setting up controls on various devices and platforms is:
 👉 Common Sense Media's Parental Controls Guide

Just before spring break, many of our upper-grade students had the
opportunity to attend Nature’s Classroom, where they spent three days fully
unplugged, with no phones or screens, just the outdoors and each other. It was
remarkable to witness the shift in how they interacted, shared stories, built
friendships, and engaged deeply with the natural world. The experience
reminded us all of the value of slowing down and being present. It’s something
we hope they’ll carry with them into Screen-Free Week and beyond.

Sincerely,
Laurie Flower, Principal
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MCAS Dates: Gr. 3 Gr. 4 Gr. 5 Gr. 6

Mathematics May 14-15 May 14-15 May 12-13 May 12-13

Science - - May 19-20 -

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pXe2fE9X-N1HXBB8TyWdRlugIy-_6G8h/view?usp=sharing
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Nature Guides Learning
and Builds Connections

We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to Terry
Ferrara, Corey Roberts, and Paige Jelliffe for generously
giving their time and energy to chaperone the Nature’s
Classroom trip. Their commitment to our students’ well-
being, learning, and overall experience was evident every

step of the way. We are also incredibly grateful to
Superintendent Tim Lee for joining the group for dinner
and spending Wednesday night on-site to support our

students as they settled in. Having a strong team of
caring adults made a huge difference in creating a
positive and memorable trip for everyone involved.

The Nature’s Classroom trip gave our students the
opportunity to explore learning in a hands-on

environment surrounded by nature. They took part in
activities that encouraged problem-solving and

teamwork while enjoying the fresh air and change of
scenery. Without the use of devices, students were more
engaged in the moment and connected more genuinely

with each other. The experience offered a meaningful
break from routine and helped many of them return with

a renewed sense of confidence and curiosity.
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In preschool, we’ve been exploring different ways people travel!
This week, our focus is on traveling by water. To help students

understand how movement through water is possible, we
conducted a fun science experiment called a “liquid race.” We

tested three different liquids —glue, water, and lotion — by
adding droplets of water to each and tilting the plates to see

which liquid moved the fastest. Through this hands-on activity,
students were introduced to the concept of viscosity and

explored how some liquids allow for easier movement than
others. 

Preschool's Hands-On SciencePreschool's Hands-On Science

Ryan R. (1st)
Isla M. (1st)
Levi A. (1st)
Ella S. (1st)
Scout K. (1st)
Ava M. (2nd)
Matheo T. (2nd)
Amos B. (2nd)
Freya S. (2nd)
Ellie G. (2nd)

Harlan (5th)

Mila A. (2nd)
John B. (5th)
Thalia C. (5th)
Ryder S. (6th)

Logan W. (1st)
Lotus S. (1st)
Clementine G. (1st)
Ryan B. (2nd)
Hazel G. (2nd)

Tori R. (6th)Beatrice B. (3rd)

Students must have earned
the following points by 

        Friday, May 30th:        
1  Grade: 2 Pointsst

2  Grade: 3 Pointsnd

3  Grade: 4 Pointsrd

4  - 6  Grade: 5 Pointsth th

Maewen W. (3rd)
Lucas W. (3rd)
Alyssa C. (3rd)
Jadah M. (3rd)
Griffin S. (4th)
Saul W. (4th)
Hadley S. (4th)
Liam F. (4th)
Colin R. (4th)
Michael B. (4th)

Charlie C. (3rd)
Declan C. (3rd)
Thaila F. (3rd)
Indica S. (3rd)
Mason T. (3rd)
Caden D. (3rd)
Leah F. (3rd)
Sparrow K. (3rd)
Ronan S. (3rd)
Madison T. (3rd)

Lilianna N. (5th)
Ava S. (5th)
Shea K. (5th)
Owen S. (5th)
Billy P. (5th)
Henry S. (5th)
Pip C. (6th)
Satpal G. (6th)
Olivia L. (6th)

Mackenzie S. (2nd)
Travis R. (4th)
Shawn C. (5th)
Jackson A. (5th)
Alex G. (6th)

as of 10:30 am on 4/28/2025:



Over the past school year, kindergarten and first grade have had the
pleasure of working with two student teachers from Westfield State
University, Abigail Keenan and Samantha Brody. Both student
teachers are completing their degree in Early Childhood Education.

We want to extend our sincere thanks for their dedication,
enthusiasm, and hard work that they have brought to our classroom
during their student teaching experience. It has been a pleasure
watching you grow as educators and seeing the positive impact
you've had on our students.

Your thoughtful lesson planning, patience, and ability to connect
with the students have not gone unnoticed. You've shown a strong
commitment to learning and improving, and it's clear that you care
deeply about helping students succeed. The creativity and energy
you brought to each day helped create a supportive and engaging
learning environment.

with love,with love,  
Ms. Maxton & the Kindergarten ClassMs. Maxton & the Kindergarten Class
Mrs. martin & the First Grade ClassMrs. martin & the First Grade Class
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Student Teachers SHINE in Kindergarten & First Grade!Student Teachers SHINE in Kindergarten & First Grade!

Best wishes to Ms. Maddie fromBest wishes to Ms. Maddie from
the 4the 4  Grade! Grade!thth

Our 4th grade class will truly miss Miss Maddie, our amazing
student teacher from Westfield State University. She has been a
fantastic team teacher, always jumping in with enthusiasm,
kindness, and creative ideas that made learning fun and engaging.
Not only was she a wonderful teammate to the whole staff, but she
also made a lasting impact on each of us with her patience,
positivity, and dedication. We hope she has learned as much from
us as we have learned from her! Miss Maddie, thank you for
everything and best of luck in your future endeavors!

Early K says goodbyeEarly K says goodbye  
to Ms. Haleyto Ms. Haley

We are so grateful for the time Ms.
Haley spent with our Early K class! Ms.
Haley joined us from Westfield State
where she was working on a degree in
Early Childhood Education. While we’re
sad to see her go, we’re excited for all
the wonderful things ahead in her
teaching journey! 

Thank you for all the time and effort you invested.
You’ve made a meaningful difference, and I’m
confident that you have a bright future ahead in
teaching. We wish both of you the best of luck as you
continue on to graduate school. Abigail will be
majoring in speech pathology, while Samantha will be
majoring in special education.

It has been a pleasure working with you both and we
wish you all the best as you take the next steps in your
career.



Join Our Team as a Substitute Teacher!Join Our Team as a Substitute Teacher!
Are you looking for a rewarding opportunity to make a
difference in our school community? Farmington River
Elementary is seeking enthusiastic and dedicated substitute
teachers to support our students and staff. Whether you’re a
 retired teacher, a recent graduate, or someone who loves
                                                                       working with children,
                                                                       we’d love to hear from you!

05-01-25 Newsletter   |   555 North Main Road, Otis, MA   |   frrsd.org   |   413-269-4466   |  pg. 5

Substitute teaching offers
flexibility and the chance to
be part of our vibrant school
community. If you or
someone you know is
interested, please contact
us at frontoffice@frrsd.org
for more details.

School AdjustmentSchool Adjustment

All of our students at FRES are 
learning a thoughtful and respectful 

way to handle conflicts using a tool called
the Peace Path. This gentle process helps

children talk through problems by focusing
on their own feelings rather than blaming

others.
The Peace Path gives both students

involved in a conflict a chance to be heard,
to share how they feel, and to listen to one

another. Together, they work toward
finding a solution that feels fair and

respectful to everyone. It’s a caring way to
build understanding and practice

empathy.
With guidance from teachers and staff,
students are learning how to use calm
words—like “I feel … when…”—and take

turns speaking and listening. Whether it’s
on the playground or in the classroom, kids
are becoming more confident in resolving

problems peacefully.
The students are really learning to care for
one another and helping to build a kind,

supportive school community—one
peaceful step at a time.

  Counselor’s CornerCounselor’s Corner

EK got into
volleying as well

through the use of
a net and balloon.

Students practiced
their hand eye
coordination

through volleying a
balloon over the

net to one another.

Meanwhile in the Gym...Meanwhile in the Gym...

Students in K-2nd grade are learning about
striking with a long handled implement.

They've mostly used tennis rackets to
practice volleying using bean bags and puff
balls. They've also used lollipop paddles and

practiced hand eye coordination through
volleying a balloon. 2nd grade played a fun
game called Angels in the Outfield where
they started learning about the boundary

lines on a tennis court.

Students in P.E.
classes are learning
about striking with

long handled
implements. 3rd-

6th grade has been
learning about the
rules of pickleball
while successfully

playing mini games
during class! Ask

your student about
Pickleball 4-square.



The Friends of the Otis Library will be
hosting our BOOK SALE and MORE! event at
the Otis Ridge Ski Lodge on Saturday, May
3, 2025, from 9am - 3pm.  All donations of

gently used books, adult or children's
games and puzzles, CDs and DVDs can be

dropped off at the Otis Library during
regular hours through the month of April

(Wed & Fri 11-5, Thurs 12-6, Sat 9-1).

Please no moldy or musty books, no
textbooks or encyclopedia sets, or games

and puzzles with missing parts!

For questions please call the library 
413-269-0109 or email

FriendsOtisLibrary@gmail.com.

Otis Book Sale & more!Otis Book Sale & more!
May 3rd, 2025May 3rd, 2025
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Otisfiber subscribers! You may qualify for reduced internet costs through
the Otis Connectivity Program, powered by Whip City Fiber (Westfield’s locally-owned utility). 

For information, please email tdigrigoli@frrsd.org or call Terri DiGrigoli at 413-269-4466

OTIS CONNECTIVITY PROGRAM


